28th Sunday in Ordinary Time                                                October 14, 2012                                                                                                                              
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Jesus,  looking at him, loved him and said, "You lack one thing; go, sell what you own, and give the money to the poor, and you will have treasure in heaven; then come, follow me."
(Mark 10:21)
WELCOME TO

THE PARISH UNIT OF

ST. BERNARD’S (Moncton)

                      SAINT VINCENT (Sackville)

               SAINT CLEMENT (Port Elgin)

                     & SAINT BARTHOLOMEW (Melrose)

† MASS SCHEDULE †

St. Bernard’s:  Thurs. @ 9:30 am; Sat. @ 4 pm & Sun. @ 11 am
St. Vincent: Sunday @ 9 am; St. Clement & St. Bartholomew: Sat. @ 7 pm (alternating)

Priest is available for Confessions prior to Saturday Mass upon request.

PASTORAL MINISTRY TEAM:
Priest Moderator: Rev. Allison S. Carroll                   Social Justice:
Claudia McCloskey                  
Liturgy: Rick Shaw, Deb Gillespie                     Adult Faith:
Dr. Andrew Wilson
Catechetics:  Carolyn O’Blenis              

STAFF:
Secretary:    Darlene McGraw, sbhf@rogers.com
Custodian:
Rick Cormier
                
Catechetical Coordinator:  Lorella Dunnett, lorella_st.bernards@hotmail.com

Facilities & Activities Coordinator:  Sam Ermen

OFFICE: 43 Botsford St. Moncton, NB E1C 4W9 Phone 857-0425 Fax 857-9565 

Web Site:  www.stbernardschurch.ca
OFFICE HOURS: Mon. to Fri.. 9:00 AM– 12 PM and 1:00 PM – 4:00 PM 
Mass Intentions for this Week

Thurs.   Oct.  18th @  9:30 AM—late Bernice O'Hara


Patricia MacLellan
Sat.        Oct.  20th @  4:00 PM—Prayer Warriors during 40 Days For Life
Sr. Cecile
Sun. 
Oct.  21st @11:00 AM—Birthday of late George O'Dell

Donna & Rick
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OFFERINGS from last week—Oct. 6th & 7th 2012 

Envelopes (355) $ 7,039.00 Loose $ 827.31 Karing Kitchen $ 92.61
Religious Education (3) $ 50.00 Capital Expenditure (28) $ 890.00
Evangelation of the People (1) $ 10.00 All Souls Day (2) $ 30.00 
Needs of the Cdn Church (8) $ 100.00
Thank you for your generous and continued support! 
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MARK YOUR CALENDARS

· 3rd Tuesday of the Month @ 6:30 pm – Carmelites 

· Thursday –Circle of Friends after 9:30 AM Mass 
· RCIA –Wednesday @ 7 PM.  
· Rosary for the Unborn--Tuesdays @ 7:30 PM

· Baptisms – Next Scheduled Baptisms will be October 28, 2012 @ 2 PM
· Oct. 16h--Tuesday--Next Baptism Preparation Course
· Nov. 07th-Wednesday @ 7 PM--Mass of the Deceased

· Thursday -- Nov. 8th - Flu Shots -- Scheduled after mass 

· Nov. 10th-Saturday -- Holly Tea @ 2 -- 4 PM
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Prayers for our Troops…we pray for all those who serve………….we pray for Cpl. Ben Goodwin, son of Stephen & Ann Goodwin, Pvt. A.J. Poirier, son of John & Jackie Poirier, and Basil Rose, brother-in-law of Lew & Anne Cummings.
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Ecclesiastes3…Under every season there is a time…

A TIME TO HEAL… We remember in our prayers those who are sick...Aurele Lavigne and Katie Ermen.
[image: image2.jpg]whircrssion




A TIME TO MOURN……….our sincere sympathies to the family of...David Babineau.


LET’S MAKE OUR CHURCH ENVIRONMENT A SCENT FREE ZONE!!!
“Heirs of the Word of God…let us quench the thirst of our brothers and sisters.”
The call of the rich young man leads us to the following questions: What kind of relationship do I have with money? How do I share with the poorest people? Towards whom or what do I intend my generosity? Let us thank the richest people in our society for their great generosity and their missionary solidarity. Let us pray so they will not be tempted to stop sharing their wealth with the most disadvantaged people and specially, with the poorest countries. Let us pray for the missionaries who go away in order to distribute their wealth for the mission.
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From the Offices of Faith Development
To contact us please call 857-9531
Ellen, ext. 227 or ellen.diocesemoncton@nb.aibn.com;
Deb, ext. 296 or deb.diocesemoncton@gmail.com;
Trevor, ext. 289 or trevord.diocese@gmail.com
Christian Community and Catechesis – If in reading this title, you are thinking that this doesn’t apply to you, you are wrong. As well as having been developed to assist catechists of adults, youth and children in their formation, these sessions are also designed to benefit any member of our faith communities.  Session 2 of 8 sessions: People of Faith: Witnessing to the Good News of Jesus Christ takes place on Wed., Oct. 17th from 6:30 -  9:00 PM at St. Bernard's Church Hall.  Come … no matter where you are in your spiritual journey, if you are interested in deepening the experience of God in your life.  Although these sessions began in Sep. it is not too late to join us. Those who complete 7 of the 8 sessions will receive a certificate of participation.  Sessions are facilitated by Mike Jeffries and Ellen Bennett.  Contact Ellen to register.

Theology on Tap - Young people in their 20s and 30s are invited to attend Theology on Tap, a program designed to connect faith and daily life.  The next event will take place on Thurs., Oct. 18th at 7 PM at the Tide and Boar Gastropub (700 Main Street in Moncton).  Guest speaker will be Craig Murphy, chaplain with Corrections Canada, who will speak about "Being the 'u' and 'i' in Community".  Each participant will be responsible for their own food and beverage.  Please register with Trevor Droesbeck at the Office of Youth Faith Development.
Vatican 11 – the who, the why, the what and, the so what - You are invited to attend this series of presentations and discussions by Dr. Michael Higgins, held to mark the 50th anniversary of the opening session of Vatican 11.  The event is jointly sponsored by the St. Thomas University John XXIII Chair of Catholic Theology and the Diocese of Saint John.  The sessions will take place Oct. 26, 7:30 –  PM & Sat., Oct. 27, 10 AM – 3 PM at Ste. Anne- des- Bays- Pas Parish,  715 Priestman St.,  Fredericton.  Coffee, tea, water provided.  Please bring a brown bag lunch. Cost $10. To register, contact Annette at 444-6015 or steanne1@nbnet.nb.ca .

ARCHDIOCESE OF MONCTON LITURGY FORMATION PROGRAM 

Registration forms are now available for the third course being offered as part of the Liturgy Formation Program, for those who have not previously registered to audit the courses. Registration and payment should be received by the Mon. prior to the course. The next course is: Nov. 1/2: The Sunday Eucharist: Foretaste of the Heavenly Liturgy with Rev. Bill Burke, Director of the national Liturgy Office, CCCB.  For more information see brochures available in you parish, or contact  Deb.
AN INVITATION:   WALK for the International Day for the Elimination of Poverty on Oct.17, at Riverfront Park, Assomption Blvd., starting at 4 PM towards 150 Queen St. (Peace Center).  A free meal with inspiring testimonies and entertainment will follow.  Come and support the Common Front for Social Justice in their work towards poverty reduction.
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 St. Bernard's Catholic Women’s League Holly Tea & Sale
The annual St. Bernard's Catholic Women’s League Holly Tea and Sale will be held on Saturday, November 10th from 2 PM to 4 PM in the church basement, 43 Botsford St.  There will be a bake table, craft table, white elephant table and door prizes.  Tickets $10.00/adult and $3.50 children, under 12, and will be available at the door and parish office or by calling Donna Shaw @ 382-0503 or Norma Gibson at 855-8236.   

Parishioners wishing to donate sweets for the tea or baked goods and crafts for the sale can do so, and all donations are gratefully appreciated by our Council.

Your CWL is committed to supporting the Parish Capital Campaign to assist with on-going improvements in our church.  Again this year we will be selling tickets on a beautiful “Holiday Gift Basket” with draw date of Monday, Dec. 3rd during our December meeting.   All proceeds from the ticket sales on the basket will again be donated to the Parish Capital Campaign.  

Cost of the ticket is $1.00 each; 3 for $2.00 or $4.00 for a book of 6.  Tickets can be purchased through CWL members, the parish office or by calling Donna Shaw.  Last year, we raised $2,473.00 through our ticket sales and all proceeds were donated to St. Bernard’s Capital Campaign.
Our Holly Tea has been a long-standing tradition at St. Bernard’s dating back to the early 1950’s and we thank all parishioners for their continued support of all CWL activities and events.  
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YEARLY FLU SHOTS AVAILABLE
Once again this year, the VON are scheduled to come to St. Bernard’s and give flu shots.  They will be here on Nov. 8th, following the 9:30 AM Mass, from 10 AM till 12 noon in the parish hall.  Cost is $ 21.00/person.  Seniors 65 & over are free.  Everyone is welcome to take advantage of this convenient way to protect yourself from the flu.

St. Jude's (Salisbury) --Annual Roast Beef Supper will be held on Sunday, October 21st, from 4-6 PM.  Adults $12 - children 10 & under - $5.  Tickets available at the door only.  Come and enjoy a great meal!!
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SIGNING THE WHITE RIBBON
On the weekend of Oct.13 &14 at the entrances of the church, you have the opportunity to sign your name to a white ribbon. The signed white ribbon represents individuals who want to send a message to government that tougher legislation is needed to address sexual exploitation of individuals, particularly children and women being forced into the sex trade and child pornography. The long white ribbon with signatures will be delivered to our local Member of Parliament with a letter explaining the significance of this action.  This is one small way we can live the Church's teaching on dignity of life.
 
Needed in good condition -- a sofa, chair, and tables for a living room.  If you are able to donate, please call Inez at 389-3571.

Ham, Scallop Potatoes and Baked Beans Supper -- St. Clement's Church Basement Hall, Sun., Oct. 21, 4 - 6 PM.  Adults $ 10.00, Children 6-12 -- $ 5.00, pre-school free.  Takeout available.  Everyone welcome.

CATECHISM ANNOUNCEMENTS

Oct. 14th:
Morning Gatherings @ 9:45 or 12:00 --To all parents of grade 4, 


there will be a brief meeting on Oct 14th before class to discuss the 

presentation of the Bibles.
Oct. 21st:
Morning Gatherings @ 9:45 or 12:00
Oct. 28th:
Morning Gatherings @ 9:45 or 12:00

Nov. 04th:
Morning Gatherings @ 9:45 or 12:00

Nov. 11th:
No Catechism Remembrance Weekend
Nov. 18th:
Morning Gatherings @ 9:45 or 12:00

Nov. 25th:
Morning Gatherings @ 9:45 or 12:00

Dec. 02nd:
Morning Gatherings @ 9:45 or 12:00
Dec. 09th:
Morning Gatherings @ 9:45 or 12:00

Dec. 16th:
Advent Pageant @ 2:00--refreshments following.

Dec. 23rd and Dec. 30th there is no Catechism Gatherings
Classes will resume on January 6th @ 9:45 or 12:00 
Catechism started Sunday, Sep. 30th for those levels that did have catechists/helpers in place.  If your child has not received a call that means that there is no catechists and or helper available to accommodate their grade level.  If your child is already registered in our Catechism Program the registration is carried forward each year.  
Anyone who is new to our parish or has children six years of age can register their child by contacting me at the office 857-0425, please leave me a message and I will get back to you as soon as possible, or feel free to email me at lorella_st.bernards@hotmail.com .

There is still a need for both Catechist and helpers.  If you are interested in helping out, either catechist or helper please contact me. There is screening that needs to be done and this requires time, so to prevent delays I would appreciate hearing from you as soon as possible.  
Please note:  All families that have children attending catechism here at St. Bernard's Parish must be registered with St. Bernard's Parish.  If you are not already registered, you may register one of the following ways: Online @ www.stbernardschurch.ca OR Parish Registration forms are available at the entrances of the church.  Just fill one in and either drop it in the collection or drop it off at the office.
Snowflake Bazaar, sponsored by the Ladies Society of Immaculate Heart of Mary Parish, Riverview will be held Sat., Nov. 3rd, 10 AM - 1 PM in the Dan Bohan Family Centre on Fatima Drive.  Great variety of crafts, baked goods, jams, jellies, etc and a white elephant table.  For a small fee you may enjoy a Lunch of Coffee/ Tea & Muffin or Soup & Crackers.  Get an early start on your Christmas Baking and/ or Gifts.  For more info on this message you may e-mail me at shiralph@rogers.com.
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Please welcome into our Christian community the following babies who were baptized on Sep. 30th, 2012 here at St. Bernard's Church. Congratulations!!

Lydia Marie Alexander, daughter of David & Gillyon

Maren Muriel Josephine Avery, daughter of Joseph & Jamie

Carter Leo Paul Cummings, son of Kevin & Joy

Scarlett Lauren Jenna Hickey, daughter of Matthew & Candace

Klayton John Joseph Melanson, son of Shawn & Laura

Kloee Ann Poirier, daughter of Robert & Loree

Rylee Marika Thompson, daughter of Christopher & Melissa
FALL WORKSHOP OF THE MONCTON ARCHDIOCESAN COUNCIL OF THE CATHOLIC WOMEN’S LEAGUE  OF CANADA
Will be held on Sat., Oct. 20th @ St. Bernard's Church Hall.  Registration will be held at 9AM -- cost is $ 6.00.  The morning will be a spiritual reflection and prayer focusing on our Lady of Good Counsel.  In the afternoon there will be a guest speaker covering a topic under the Social Justice umbrella.  Lunch will be provided at a cost of $ 6.00.  Please register by October 15th by contacting Louise Ongo @ 859-7306, advising us of any food restrictions.
The Canadian Transplant Association will hold AN EVENING OF THE ARTS in support of organ and tissue donation awareness at the Dieppe Cultural Centre on Fri., Nov. 2nd beginning with hors d’oeuvres and wine at 6:30 PM, followed by entertainment with flutist Sally Wright and pianist Mike Day as well as DancEast.  Works donated by local artists will be on display with opportunity to purchase at a silent auction.  Tickets are $30.00 and available from Monique at 855-5257 or mctblack@hotmail.com
 
October 16th is World Food Day.  It has been promoted by the Food and Agriculture Organization since 1981.  The Church is concerned about the issue of hunger in the world, remembering the words of the Son of Man on the last judgment of the nations, "...I was hungry and you gave me food, I was thirsty and you gave me something to drink..."(Matthew 25.35).
World Mission Sunday – Oct. 21/12
Every Christian shares in the mission of the Church and that all should become more involved in today’s missionary work.  It is the responsibility of all believers to spread the Gospel.  Each Christian community must “pray that the Lord’s message may spread quickly, and be received with honour” (2 Thes 3.1).  Pastors should consider inviting members of the parish to fast and pray during this week for the missionary work of the people of God.  A growing understanding of the Church’s mission will also encourage responsible giving to the national collection for World Mission Sunday (from which collection some of our Canadian dioceses still benefit).









